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SEAFIELD  PRIMARY SCHOOL 
NEWSLETTER – OCTOBER 2020
Dear Parents and Carers

I hope all families had a restful October holiday with lots of splashing in puddles and outdoor fun during the wet weather! Welcome back to all our pupils for the Winter Term, where we will continue with the new routines we took so long to establish and embed during the Autumn Term. 
Please continue to look out for our monthly Newsletter and daily tweets updating on the life and work of the school @SeafieldHT. Our website is also being continually updated with new information and I’m delighted to see that families are maintaining good progress with GLOW online, for the weekly homework routine. If you are unable to access this, please let your child’s class teacher know through Class DOJO , as we need all families to be active on GLOW in case of a partial school closure or local lockdown situation arising.

Seafield Points

We continue to award Seafield points as part of our Positive Behaviour system at school. Please keep an eye on your child/children’s class DOJO, where these are converted into DOJO points. I’m always  awarding HT Awards to children at various stages of the school for outstanding work or Citizenship, please look out for details of these on Twitter or ‘school bag’ mail.

[image: image3.png]



Lost Property

Having quarantined the lost property over the holiday period, pupils will have an opportunity this week to look (without touching) at the property set out neatly. Please let your child’s class teacher know if there is a particular item you are aware has been lost. I would urge all parents and carers to clearly label clothing and packed lunch boxes in order that these don’t go missing altogether. Thank you for your support with this.
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Child Smile

Could all P1 and P2 parents and carers please look out in school bags for toothbrushes, toothpaste and an accompanying letter with regard to this initiative, which is normally run in school but can now be done at home. Thank you.

School Photos

Having taken guidance, Moray Council’s position is that we are not currently able to have the School Photographer in schools at this stage. We will be in touch as soon as this changes. 

Staffing Update

I wrote at the end of term with an update on Staffing, but since then there have been further developments. We congratulate Miss Earnshaw who is now Mrs Layton, following her October wedding. 

Sadly, schools of our size in Moray have lost their Principal Teachers (excluding PT ASNs for schools with Enhanced Provisions). We therefore say a huge thank you to Mrs Simpson who has led so ably in Learning and Teaching, running excellent CPD sessions for staff and leading on Curricular developments. Of course, Mrs Simpson will remain a valued and experienced teaching colleague who will be able to continue with her Leadership, particularly through mentoring less experienced colleagues , albeit in a less formal manner.

We wish Mrs Harrison a speedy recovery, following an unexpected illness in the holidays. A valued, long-standing member of our Teaching Staff at Seafield; Mrs Harrison continued to work with Miss Stuart and Mrs Marshall in teaching P2 until last term. Mrs Hopes will pick up the Thursday in this class for the time being to allow for some continuity.
PE Teacher Absence

Mr West is currently absent from work, with this absence to last for the duration of the term. Class teachers will be picking up the 2 hours of weekly PE, please see communications on DOJO with regard to PE days and kit. We have managed to organise cover for all classes as follows:

Mrs Travis - Monday and Tuesday 
Mrs McCutcheon – Wednesday
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Seafield Committees

Our Committees continue to run as follows:

Parent Partnership – We ran our Outdoor AGM last term and will be moving towards online options at a later date. We were delighted to see what fun the children had in the recent Parent Partnership competition, with great prizes; thank you to our committee!
Eco Committee – Mr Collins leads our Green Flag Committee and is forging ahead with some wonderful visionary plans the children have devised in order to develop our outdoor space further

Rights Respecting Schools’ Committee – Miss Horner is leading this committee with a focus on Children’s Rights 

Pupil Council – Our Pupils Council are the decision makers for all the current issues affecting our pupils at Seafield. Miss Taylor and Mrs Layton run this committee, P1-3 and P4-7 separately
Health and Wellbeing Committee – We have a vacancy here in terms of staff Leadership. In the meantime, we would ask parents and carers where possible to support our afternoon ‘Fruit Break’ initiative which we started pre-lockdown and continue to enjoy, particularly if done as an outdoor session. A reminder that any form of fruit or veg can be brought for this break, to include natural fruit juices. We do also have a small bank of snacks provided by Moray Food Plus for children if they wish to access these.

Young Leaders of Learning – Mrs Dunbar started this exciting initiative last session, work is on hold at the moment due to Covid 19 restrictions

JRSOs – Our Junior Road Safety Officers are about to get even busier, as we have the long-awaited Safer Streets initiative about to start in November. Mrs Simpson leads this Committee and Miss Stuart organises the WOW Walk to School initiative

Playground Pals – Mrs Simpson organises these buddies for the P1 pupils, due to restrictions last term there was a hold on the usual budying activity, so we have thought out how to best organise this in the Winter Term
House Captains

Mrs Simpson organises House Captains who take on many Leadership and Citizenship roles throughout the school community
School Improvement Priorities 2020/21

We are making good progress in terms of our School Improvement Priorities, with Miss Stuart adding our Seafield Curriculum leaflets to our website, these are parent and carer friendly and we would encpourage you to have a browse through the detail about what we cover in each curricular area.
Unfortunately we are unable to run Family Learning afternoons this session due to current Covid restrictions, but please continue to engage with your child’s class teacher through Class DOJO and GLOW online. 
We are aware that we need to do more work on sharing targets with you as parents and carers, so please look out in children’s homework for what Curriculum content they are working on and at what Level of Curriculum for Excellence. As a rough guide, we aim for pupils to complete Early Level by the end of P1, First Level by the end of P4 and 2nd Level by the end of P7. 

Tracking – Our initial Tracking information last term showed us that we are making improvements in the children’s Attainment in Literacy and Numeracy across the school already. Our increased testing programme and contining focus on Teachers’ Professional Judgements are both supporting us in doing this. All pupils have an ‘Assessment File’ which contains their own specific information, to give children more ownership of their own Learning.

JIGSAW Health and Wellbeing  - We are continuing with this fabulous programme this session, I wrote previously about the Recovery Rationale aspect of this and how this has supported our P1 – P7 pupils in settling back into the school routine. The pastoral care and mental and emotional wellbeing focus is time well spent. We are particularly keen to be developing skills in Mindfulness, relaxation and meditation as these give both children and adults strategies to cope in a whole variety of situations; not to mention the current unusual and challenging climate we are living in at the moment.

Pupil Equity Funding
Our current team of Pupil Equity staff continue to complement our existing team at Seafield and help to close the gaps for our pupils as and when they need extra resource. The team are as follows:
· Donna Davies – Child Counsellor

· Karen Simpson – Data Coach

· Annie Glynn, Pupil Support Assistant 

· Ishbel Main  Classroom Assistant Emerging Literacy
· Tracey Picksley – Home School Link

· Steve Pittam - Outdoor Learning, Health and Wellbeing 

As you know, we are accountable to the Scottish Government as to the spending of this budget so will be continuing to measure success in terms of pupil Attainment and Achievement. We are in the fortunate position that all of the team started to work with us here some time ago,  so have been of immense benefit particularly during and after lockdown in supporting our community.
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Enhanced Provision - Learning Lounge Works

We were delighted to have been in a positive financial position to secure vital improvement works to our Enhanced Provision, Learning Lounge. All work took place during the October holiday. We hope that this will improve the learning experience even more for pupils and staff who work here. 
I have to say I was delighted to see how well our pupils had settled into their new routines in the first term when I spent some time observing. Well done and a big thank you to Mrs Reid, PT ASN and her fantastic, hard-working team who are so busy day to day with enhanced cleaning routines on top of making the learning so fun and stimulating for their pupils.

Military Support Groups 

Due to Covid restrictions, these are not up and running at the moment, however; Mrs Picksley and Mrs Jones HSL Workers are supporting our Military Families as part of their day to day work. They may include the children in their wellbeing or nurture groups if need be. We are about to readvertise our Military Support Pupil Support Assistant post, following delays due to lockdown – this will make a big difference to our Military Families and community.

Child Poverty Action Group ~ Cost of The School Day

This initiative is going to provide rich data for our school community and improve things for us as a school in the long run. We are excited to be the 1st Moray Primary School to embark on this pilot, which will run for 2 weeks, starting on 9th November. Look out for information about parent/carer Zoom session and our Survey Monkey to gather your views.
A reminder that we are closed to pupils for In-Service on Monday 16th November and our term ends on Friday 18th December at the usual time of 3pm.

I look forward to seeing lots of you at drop off and pick up throughout the term. We value your ongoing support at Seafield and hope to have another smooth and settled term back at school.

Yours Sincerely

Morven Snodgrass

Head Teacher
